# **DRAFT**

# Fairfax County Trails and Sidewalks Committee Meeting on 8 July 2015

#### Call to Order

Meeting called to order by Chairman Christensen.

#### **Attendees**

Peter Christensen (Mt. Vernon), Elizabeth Cronauer (FCPA), Tom Kennedy (Braddock), Wade Smith (Dranesville), Alan Young (Springfield), Adam Lind (FCDOT).

### **Approval of Minutes**

The minutes of the June 2015 meeting were approved.

#### **New Business**

There was none.

#### Staff reports

*VDOT summer repaving projects* – These are underway. Will include adding bike lanes at a number of locations.

*Bicycle routes map* – County will begin to updating and improving. Will do outreach in fall 2015 to determine if people are using the map and what the public wants.

Franconia Rd. bike lanes public meeting – For South Van Dorn – Craft Rd. area. Well attended with about 50 participants.

*Wiki mapping project* – Part 1 completed. Has about 200 individual users. Part 2 will ask users to map existing bike lanes and sharrows.

Wayfinding projects - many around Metro stations. Emphasis on wayfinding to stations.

*WMATA* – building bike parking garages at Metro stations: Vienna, Franconia-Springfield, East Falls Church. Fairfax County also has project to build covered bike parking at Franconia-Springfield station.

Charrette on bike and pedestrian facilities on Rt. 123 under I-495 – This was a success. There were good solutions identified.

#### **Old Business**

*Bicycle coordinator position* – still ongoing.

*Trails and Sidewalks Committee web page* – some updates have been made. Committee meeting schedule and minutes have been added.

# **DRAFT**

*VDOT I-66 outside the Beltway project* – County staff continue to work with VDOT personnel to identify possibilities for including a parallel multi-purpose path as part of the project.

*Revised trail and sidewalk waiver process in the PFM* – proposal will be submitted to the Board of Supervisors on 28 July 2015.

*Huntley Meadows Park bike paths* – There was a general discussion of the proposal to add bike paths in the park. This activity may have to wait upon whenever the park master plan is updated. *Notification of waiver requests in zoning applications* – FCDOT staff person will be invited to discuss this at the September 2015 meeting.

## Adjournment

Meeting adjourned by Chairman Christensen.